
 

 

Carlisle Infant School 

News from Carlisle  28th March 2024 

Message  From Ms Brittain—Headteacher 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The spring term has absolutely flown by and we are so proud of 
everything the children have achieved. At Carlisle, we are 
passionate about ensuring our children are aspirational, one of our 
school values is ambition, and within the last week there have been 
opportunities for the whole school to perform in our Don Rae 
dance workshops. Our Year 2 choir performed with three other 
local school choirs yesterday, in preparation for their  upcoming 
performance at the Rose Theatre, and our reception children were 
excited to hear from a parent who has a career in law. 

With the holidays rapidly 
approaching do please take a look 
at the guidance on setting 
controls on any devices your child 
has access to. As a parent myself, 
I know this is an area we need to 
be as knowledgeable as possible 
in and I have found this helpful 
with my own children.  

Finally, I would like to say a big 
thank you to Mrs Cathy 
Cheesman, who leaves us a lunch 
leader to  move on to new things, 
we are keen to recruit more 
people to this role, so do let us 
know if you are interested.  

I also need to say a huge thank you to the amazing team who took part in the Hampton Court Run 
last weekend, raising money for the school. 
We are incredibly grateful and feel so lucky 
we have such a supportive school 
community. We would also like to say a 
special thank you to all the parents/carers 
who came and helped at our Dig Day and 
helped with weeding, tidying and painting 
and of course a special thank you to 
Sheddington who made the amazing 
scooter /bike shelters for us. All your 
support is much 
appreciated. 

Wishing you a wonderful 
Easter break, 

Zoe Brittain  



Diary Dates 

March  

Thursday 28th—End of Term –School finishes at 1.30pm 

Easter Holiday –Friday 29th March-Friday 12th April 

April 

Monday 15th—INSET-School Closed 

Tuesday 16th—Children Return 

  16th New Lunch Menu Commences-Please remember to book your child 

lunch choices via your Arbor App. 

Friday 20th—CSA Second Hand Uniform Sale 3pm-Playground 

Monday 22nd—Coffee  Morning-All Welcome-Discuss Playtimes-Flyer below 

    - Summer Term Afterschool Clubs Commence 

Saturday 27th—CSA Movie & Games Y1 & Y2 

May 

Wednesday 15th—Class Photographs 

Thursday 16th—CSA AGM 

Friday 17th—Y1 Natural History Museum-Details to Follow 

Tuesday 21st—Y2 Choir Rose Theatre 

Notices/ Reminders  

We have 2 vacancies for Lunch leaders at Carlisle-Please see details below. 
 
Relief Lunch Leader-Vacancy-Ad Hoc. 
https://www.eteach.com/job/relief-lunch-leader-1404454 

       

Full time Lunch leader vacancy  

https://www.eteach.com/jobs?keywords=lunch%20leader&location=Hampton%20TW12,%
20UK&pt=51.4251271,-0.3697277&radius=100 

If you are interested in applying for either vacancy,  please click on the link to the eteah website 
to apply. 

Comic Relief-Friday 15th March  

Thank you to everyone who donated to this worthwhile charity. We raised 

£125.00 

Afterschool Club Flyers-Summer Term 

The club flyers for the summer term have been sent out via Arbor. Please note there will 

be a new Rugby club commencing on a Monday. There will be no Tennis  or Lego club for 

the summer term. All flyers with further information are available on the school website 

under parents/extra curricular Activities. 

https://www.eteach.com/job/relief-lunch-leader-1404454
https://www.eteach.com/jobs?keywords=lunch%20leader&location=Hampton%20TW12,%20UK&pt=51.4251271,-0.3697277&radius=100
https://www.eteach.com/jobs?keywords=lunch%20leader&location=Hampton%20TW12,%20UK&pt=51.4251271,-0.3697277&radius=100


Scooter /Bike Shelter 

We are delighted with the new scooter/bike shelter which has been built by the 
wonderful team at Sheddington https://sheddington.org/.   

Please remember these are for your children’s scooters/bike storage 
and not for your children to climb or swing on! 

Lunch Menu 

Please note there is a new lunch menu which will commence after the Easter holidays. Please can 

all parents submit their child’s lunch choices, even if your child is bringing a 

packed lunch from home. Your cooperation is appreciated and will ensure that 

your child has a meal ordered. 

The new menu is on the school website. 

Notices/ Reminders cont….. 

New Uniform from September 

Just to remind you that our new, bottle green coloured federation school uniform will be in place 
from September and available from School Days in Whitton (we will share the updated uniform           
guidance with you after the Easter break). 

We are looking forward to seeing all children proudly wearing this new federation uniform but                
appreciate that this will take a period of time to settle in, with children still wearing their current CIS or 
HHJS uniform in September.  

 Initially we are expecting all reception and Y3 children to start the new year in the new school uniform.  

We do have current second hand uniform at both schools and this will be available through the summer 
term to support families. If any family needs support with this change to a new uniform, we would 
ask them to contact us through the school office. 

Complaint from Resident-Re Parking- 

Could you please ask your parents not to park in the service road at the rear of Queenswood    
Avenue by the garages this is a private residents only area which is well signposted at the         
entrance. There are three or four parents that park there whilst dropping off their children. 

Please can we request all parents/carers park respectfully. 

Cool Milk—Reception Children-IMPORTANT INFO 

Please remember that all children under the age of 5 will receive free Government funded milk. When 

your child turns 5, or if they are already over the age of 5, you have the option to pay for 

their milk directly through Cool Milk. 

If you would like your child to receive milk, then please visit www.coolmilk.com  and select “register your 

child for milk here” then follow the on-screen  instructions to register and pay.  

Please be aware the cut off date is Tuesday for milk orders to commence the following week. All parent/

carers must contact cool milk if they have any problems. 

Important 

If your child is no longer wishing to have the milk that you are paying for, please 

log into your account with Coolmilk.com and cancel. 

mailto:https://sheddington.org/
https://schooldaysllp.co.uk/index.php/product-category/schoolwear/schoolwear-primary-schools/schoolwear-primary-schools-federation/
http://www.coolmilk.com


Local Borough/Area Information 

Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please contact the 

SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008 Online referral * 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999.*The form is hosted by Richmond Council 

for both Kingston and Richmond.  

Cases of measles are rising in London. Ensure your children are protected with two doses 

of the MMR vaccine. 

Measles spreads very easily among those who are unvaccinated, and can be a very unpleasant illness. In 

some cases, it can be serious – 1 in 5 children will need hospitalisation. 

The best way to protect children against measles is to ensure that they have had two doses of the MMR 

vaccine. 

To see if your child is up to date with their MMR vaccines, check your child’s red book or contact your GP 

practice. If your child is not up to date, you can either book an appointment: 

at your GP practice, or at a local vaccine clinic. 

Is your child between 7-11 years old and has a diagnosis of ADHD? 

Help us develop an exercise-based video gameplay intervention to support children with ADHD! 

You and your child can earn £20 Amazon e-voucher by completing this study 

 

Who are we looking for?  

• Children aged 7-11 years old and parents/ guardians 

• Children with ADHD diagnosis and are on medication/therapy for at least 3 months 

Click here for more information.  

 

Exercise and Exergaming in Children - Survey for parents 

Kingston University are inviting parents/guardians who have at least one child in the household of         

primary school age. Hence, you are eligible to take part in this online survey as long as:  

• You are the parent/guardian of a child. 

• Your child is in your household. 

• Your child studies in primary school. 

• Your child is aged between 7-11 years old. 

We want to know your views and beliefs about effective and accessible exercise options for your child. We 

also want your opinion on the preferable exercise types, frequencies, and durations for your child. In     

addition, we want to introduce you to a relatively new type of exercise: “exergaming” (video games which 

require the player to engage in exercise activity, such as Nintendo Switch Sports games) and would like to 

know your thoughts on whether this type of exercise is feasible for your child and if it would be effective to 

improve children’s health. Click here to take part.  

Borough News 

http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mPYvBKElWsXyPRwvAThTc-ZpphmNAJ-M/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mPYvBKElWsXyPRwvAThTc-ZpphmNAJ-M/view?usp=sharing
https://kingstonpcs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_eQzdVRva6c17DN4


Boundless Dance-EASTER EGGSTRAVAGANZA – Easter Holidays – For Ages 4-14 

We are running three different Performing Arts Workshop days in the Easter Holidays for ages 4.5-14 

(split into two groups depending on age – 4.5-7 & 8+). The event also includes an Easter Egg hunt, a fun 

quiz in groups, question time with the workshop leaders and a creatively fun time. Please see below for the 

fabulous days on offer: 

 DATES: Mon 8th – Wed 10th April 2024 

(More details of what’s being delivered each day can be found online) 

VENUE: Teddington Methodist Church, Stanley Road, Teddington. TW11-8TP. 

TIME: 10am-3pm (Early drop off at 9am and late pick at 4pm available to book separately). 

PRICE: 1-Day £40, 2-Days £70, 3-Days £90 

(10% sibling discount on additional bookings) 

 EARLY DROP OFF & LATE STAY: 

9am-10am (£8), 9am-4pm (£14) or 3-4pm (£8) 

 TO BOOK: Please visit www.boundlessarts.co.uk/easter-eggstravaganza and complete a registration 

form. Limited places per group. 

 

Netball Camp 

Our netball camps are open to children from School years 3-10 and are suitable for experienced and aspir-

ing ballers, as well as those new to the game.  

Where: Grey Court School, Richmond Upon Thames TW10 7HN 

When: 2nd, 3rd April & 8th,9th,10th April 

9.00am-12.00noon 

What to expect: Expert coaching by qualified coaches, skills development, the chance to make new friends 

and have tons of fun. Guest appearance and coaching from current England netball player Emma Thacker 

Book at www.netballcoachuk.com/camps 

 

Easter holiday toddler fun time sessions 

Come along to our Easter holiday toddler club sessions at Teddington Sports Centre and Whitton Sports 

and Fitness Centre. Under 5’s can enjoy the fantastic range of soft play equipment. Drop-in session,        

pre-booking not required.  

Please see our website for more information. 

 

Connected Kingston spring family and children's activities  

Spring activities for children and families are highlighted on Connected Kingston - from the new Bear 

Hunt trail to libraries and Children Centre timetables. See Spring and Easter activities for children and 

families for ideas to get outside, get more active, and have lots of fun together.  

Easter Holiday Activities 

mailto:www.boundlessarts.co.uk/easter-eggstravaganza
mailto:Book%20at%20www.netballcoachuk.com/camps
mailto:website
mailto:Connected%20Kingston%20spring%20family%20and%20children's%20activities


CSA 

Please see the flyer below for dates of events coming up and money raised so far. 

 

Louise Bloom 

07950663084 

Chair - Carlisle School Association 

www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk 

Registered Charity Number 297676 

 

Learn to swim this Easter holiday 

Children can learn to swim this Easter holiday with our wide range of crash courses and work-

shops available at Teddington Pools and Fitness Centre and Pools on the Park. Bookings can be 

made by calling us on 020 37722999 or at the in person at the centre reception. 

Please see our website for more information. 

 

Let your bike confidence blossom this spring with this free family-friendly bike ride 

- Sunday 28 April 

Join Kingston Cycling Campaign’s family-friendly group ride on Sunday 28 April 2024. Designed 

with all ages and cycling abilities in mind, and marshals to keep everyone safe, this easy-paced 6-

mile ride will head out along quiet roads and traffic-free routes in Surbiton, Long Ditton and Ber-

rylands. Starting at 10.45am in Victoria Recreation Ground (Surbiton), join in the fun, build your 

cycle confidence and discover a few new routes on this easy ride through the borough! Reserve 

your free place here. 

Click here to view poster. 

 

Easter Holiday Activities Cont……. 

Teddington Athletic Football Club 

Girls only training takes place on a Friday evening at 

Teddington School. Matches are played on a Sunday 

morning at Bushy Park. 

To register your interest please contact Samantha 

Roff, Girls Football Development Manager at 

tafcgirls@gmail.com. 

www.teddingtonathleticfc.com 

http://www.carlisleschoolassociation.org.uk
mailto:website
mailto:Click%20here
























I am getting in contact to request spreading aware-
ness about Linden Hall in Hampton and all the 
work we do here to support the local and sur-
rounding communities. 

Please see attached a variety of posters from our 
Little Larks parent toddle play group to our Com-
munity Suppers offering people surplus food and 
freshly prepared meals to enjoy  helping out those 
in need through the cost of living crisis. More infor-
mation on these activities and all the work we do 
can be found on our web-site at 
www.lindenhall.org.uk. 

Kind Regards 

Thomas Hayler 

Centre Manager 

Linden Hall Community News/information 

 

http://www.lindenhall.org.uk

